
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to our October newsletter.  
 
I can’t quite believe September has already finished and we find ourselves in October, half-way through the first 
half term!  
 
The children have made a fantastic start back to school and we have been delighted to celebrate super conduct 
around school as well as positive attitudes and efforts in learning. Myself, and Mr Davis-Powell have been visiting 
classes and looking at the children’s work. We have been pleased with the outcomes that already reflect their 
learning and the pride they are taking with their presentation as we continue to strive towards our school 
improvement goals.  

Please remember to visit our school website for up-to-date information. Our partnership with you as parents is 
incredibly important to us. Our open-door policy is a significant part of this. If you have any questions or concerns 
or would like any advice, as always, please speak to myself or a member of the team.  

If the query is specific to your child and their class, please speak to your child’s class teacher in the first instance 
as they are often best placed to answer any questions and resolve any concerns.                  

A list of diary dates is provided below so parents are informed of events and activities coming up. Whilst we will 
endeavour to keep to these planned dates, I am sure you understand that there may be times when it is 
necessary to change dates due to unforeseen circumstances.  
 
Best wishes 
 
Mrs J Ferretti (Headteacher) 

October 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Drop off and collection.  

The gate will be close at 8.50am each day, it is important children arrive on time – if 
they are late, they miss valuable learning time. Where children are consistently late, we 
will be contacting parents to inform them of the number of minutes of learning missed.  

Parents are asked to drop off and leave promptly to avoid getting locked in when the 
gate closes. If still on site after 8.50am, please ask classroom staff to let you out 
through the front office.  

To enable us to lock the gate promptly, parents arriving with their child close to 8.50am 
will be asked to drop their child(ren) at the gate. A member of staff will ensure that 
children walk safely to their classes.  

Parents arriving with their children after 8.50am will need to take them to the front 
office where they will be asked to sign them in as late. 

 

It is lovely that many children are keen to stay on site at the end of the school day and 
socialise and some enjoy a short play on the trim trail. Please be aware that the school 

is only responsible for use of the play equipment during the school day. Parents 
choosing to allow their child to play on the equipment after the school day take full 
responsibility for doing so. We ask that children remain close to their parents at all 

times and do not go down to the bottom of the field. Staff often have meetings after the 
school day, therefore, we are required to close the gates at 3.25pm each day. Please 

ensure you exit the site with your child(ren) by this time.  

  

Toddler and Baby Group Come and join us at our Stay & Play session, Monday 
mornings in term time from 9am. Tea/coffee/squash and biscuits. Donations welcome 
but not expected. Monies raised will be used to fund refreshments and future resources. 
Please spread the word – everyone is welcome!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staying Safe.  

We are aware that some of our footpath surfaces are uneven in places and could      
c          cause trips. Please be careful when walking and ensure children walk 
carefully carefully to avoid accidents. Raised surfaces are marked and there is 

signage     signage to remind people to take care. As a school, we take Health & 
Safety       Safety extremely seriously and as such, we are seeking advice and 

exploring potential funding routes to address the issue.  

 

A polite reminder to all parents and children that scooters and bikes should not be 
ridden on the school site – this is for the safety of all. In the mornings, please ensure 

your child dismounts as they approach the gate and then pushes their bike or 
scooter to class/the bike rack. Likewise, at the end of the day, ensure your child(ren) 

push until off the school site. Thank you for your understanding and support in 
helping to keep our site safe.  

We now have new and improved parking signs which you will see                      
around Emsworth Crescent. We hope that these will provide a helpful               
reminder to all parents and carers parking near our school site to                    
ensure they are parking safely, considerately, and legally. We are very           
fortunate to have Morrisons car park just around the corner providing                        
ample parking with just a short stroll to school.  

School Dinners                                                                          
Our school dinner menu can be viewed by clicking on the menu;                 
Following children’s feedback, please note the following menu change;                                                  

Thursday Week 2 - Chicken Curry and Sweet & Sour Noodles has been                                        
replaced with Roast Dinner.  

A polite reminder, not to send items obviously containing nuts into 
school due to children with severe allergies.  

  

Harvest Festival   j 
We will be holding our Harvest Festival celebration on                                           
Friday 13th October. Donations are invited in from Monday                                    
9th October. The collection will be added to the church’s                                         
collection and split between The Well and our school Food Bank.  

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HaJ8V0qCS-j6t5U7lL7XnDWIPUkb1rh2/view?usp=drive_link
https://www.thewellwolverhampton.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enrichment Clubs… will begin again from Monday 18th September                                 
and will run until w/c Monday 23rd October.  

 

Music Lessons 

There is still time to sign up for music lessons  
for children in Year 3-6. please read the  
relevant information here.  
  

 

 

                 Macmillan Coffee Morning j 
A huge thank you to everyone who was able to support our Macmillan Coffee morning 
and cake sale on Friday 29th September. A fabulous £272.50 was raised.  

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1U8hutY6tmsNyKn_SWeC0wM1GvNydpm7L/view?usp=sharing


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flu Fighters 

The School Age Immunisation Team will be in school on Monday 13th November to 
deliver the nasal flu spray to children in Reception to Year 6. Please give consent / opt 
out via this link; http://midlands.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/wolverhampton   

 

 

 
Census Lunch  

On Thursday 5th October, the kitchen will be cooking a special Superhero themed 
lunch for the children; 

 

If your child normally has a packed lunch, we would encourage them to have a 
school lunch on this day as it directly impacts on the funding we receive, benefiting 
all children in school. Children do not need to dress up for this ‘super’ lunch they are 
already super!! 

 

 

 

 

 

http://midlands.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/wolverhampton


September Attendance  
Nur 93.6% 
Rec 93.6% 
Yr1 97.9% 
Yr2 95.3% 
Yr3 94.3% 
Yr4 93.4% 
Yr5 96.7% 
Yr6 93.0% 

Whole School 94.8% 
GREEN Best chance of academic success 

YELLOW Risk of underachievement 
AMBER Serious risk of underachievement  
PINK Severe risk of underachievement  
RED Extreme risk – persistent absentee 

School attendance is vital for a child’s future success.  
This year we intend to improve our whole school attendance and appreciate 

parents’ support in ensuring children are always at school when they are able to 
be.  

The parent of every child whose attendance is at least 96% at the end of the half 
term will be entered into a prize draw to win a £25 shopping voucher.  

We will also be introducing rewards and incentives for the children in school too.  
Please read our information - Why does attendance matter?  

 
And our school Attendance Policy.  

Diary Dates  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bbOzT1WVWV8345eLdNBrf_oCVqgPUBLY/view?usp=sharing
https://cloudw-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/jferretti_stpaulscofeprimaryschool_co_uk/ERwnray3nydLhvq58pAAd5IBvHZCryyiAXRcHQGF_0aECQ?e=9e1aHx


 

 



Our St Paul’s Promise; 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rainbow Christian Values; 

Harmony, Patience, Honesty, Forgiveness, Thankfulness, Justice, Humility 

Our Mission Statement;                                                                                             
Building each other up—with God as our firm foundation.  

(The Bible: I Thessalonians 5:11)  

  

 At St Paul’s, we are: safe, prepared and respectful.  



 

 

 

 

 



As a school we are committed to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all 
of our children.   

     


